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Executive Meeting – Nov 19th, 2018 – Agenda 
Held at:  Sue Luque’s home, 13819 Trafalgar Rd. North, near Ballinafad, 7 - 9pm 

 

Executive Position Name Present - Regrets 
President Sue Luque  Present 
Website Administrator/Historian Sue Luque “ 
Past President  N/A  
Secretary Judy Makinson regrets 
Vice President  TBA  
Treasurer  Vivian Desrochers  Present 
Program  Irene Rushworth 

Judy Ferguson 
Present 
Present 

Membership Marg Brown Present 
Librarian Jane Symmes Present 
Workshops  Ida Jenkins 

Sue Phillips 
Regrets 
Regrets 

Community Outreach Donna Thompson Regrets 
Publicity TBA  
Newsletter Editor  Irene Rushworth  “ 

 

President - Sue Luque 
 n/a 

 
Website Administrator/Historian - Sue Luque 

 Let me know if you want anything added to the website. 
 
Secretary - Judy Makinson  

 We received thank you certificate from Halton Agricultural Society (Milton Fair) 
 We received thank you letter from Georgetown Agricultural Society 

 
Program – Irene Rushworth & Judy Ferguson 

Sept 2018 $372 - Noshi Gulati 

Oct 2018  $330 - Tiffany Tuttle 

Nov 2018 $25 - Monique (Brampton Sew & Serge - no charge) Quilting in the 21st Century 

Dec 2018 No meeting 

Jan 2019  $100 - Round Robin (we are coordinating with Mary and Marian) 

 Topic suggestions:  Boarders, labels, quilting, binding, etc 

Feb 2019  $312- Leianne McCallum – Quilters Cupboard - rulers 

Mar 2019 $380 - Sandy Lindal – Scrappy Gal Quilt Co. – Confessions of a Scrapaholic 

April 2019 $25 - Gina Uncao – Owl Be Sewing (no charge) – Colour, Matching Fabrics and Bags! 

May 2019 $297 - BJ Reid – Machine Quilting 

June 2019 $100 - AGM – Pot Luck with activities 
 The Executive agreed to raise the program budget by $200.  Sue made the motion, Jane Symmes, first 

and Marg Brown, second. 
 For Nov 2019 Program – Laura Coia of “Sew Very Easy” YouTube channel out of Niagara.  $539, 

contact other guilds to promote, Special onetime $10 guest fee, to go to program to cover fee. 
 March 23, 2020 program – Celeste Compion of Meerkat Trading, (Shweshwe South Africa fabric), 

$372 and she can sell her fabric/wares. 
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Library – Jane Symmes 
 Sue really liked the Christmas books mentioned in the newsletter 
 Any new book suggestions from members? No 
 Library cabinet spare keys to give to Ulda.   Note: Sue has a set also. 
 Jane to ask members is they would be interested in magazines subscriptions for library. 
 Library Draw tickets to be offered not only $1 each, but also 6/$5. 
 Library draw funds to top up Library budget.  Executive Approved. 
 On-line book list, Jane will check out on HHQG website to see if she would like to continue. 

 
Quilt Show –  

 Mention that we should be organizing our next quilt show and or raffle.  Sue (President) vetoed 
this; too soon after Oct 2017 show.  Suggest 2020 or 2021. 

 
Newsletter Editor/ Newsletter Advertising – Irene Rushworth 

 Every one commented how nice the newsletter is. 
 New Advertiser – Fireside Retreat out of Orillia.   Full 

page AD for Jan ($75) , Business card for Feb, Mar, Apr, 
May & June ($50) 

 Carole Rogers - cheque arrived. 
 
Publicity - Sue Luque 

 Any place to place AD for free?  Nope 
 

Membership – Marg Brown 
 Do we need Membership Numbers?  No. 
 New draw for members who wear their name tags/badges, how is this going?  Some challenges, 

but working them out. 
 Welcome package, welcome letter, brochures, pins, name tags, membership card.  Members list 

with privacy warning. 
 Will have another members list for Nov?  Yes, Irene to send out and print off. 
 Enough Fat quarters for the year. 

 
 

Treasurer – Vivian Desrochers 
 CQA paid in full and receipt received. 
 Insurance paid in full and receipt received. 

 
Workshop – Ida Jenkins & Sue Phillips 

 n/a 
 

Community Outreach - Donna Thompson  
 Sue was pleased to hear about Halton Children’s Aid donations in newsletter 
 Sue like the idea about scrap bag sale for coloring books 
 Spring outreach sewing day is Thursday February 21st. 

 
 

 
Next Meetings 

 Monday, March 4th, 2019,   7 - 9pm, Sue’s house.  PLEASE PUT THIS IN YOU CALENDARS ASAP! 
 Monday, May 13th, 2019,   7 – 9pm, Sue’s house.  This will be the 2019/2020 budget meeting. 

 

HHQG Newsletter Advertising  
Monthly fee:  
Business card AD for $10, $5 for members 
¼ page AD for $20, $10 for members 
½ page AD for $40, $20 for members 
Full page AD for $75, $35 for members 
 


